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Hemlock Valley Homeowners Association
Annual General Meeting
Minutes - March 31, 2012
Attendance: 65 people including 54 members in good standing (dues paid up to date). 
Brian Murphy, President HVHA welcomed all participants. 
1) Agenda additions: 
· Proposed primary health care center
· Hemlock Valley Ski Club report
2) Minutes of HVHA Annual General meeting April 2, 2011
Motion to adopt the minutes was made by Therese Grzesiok and seconded by Elaine Hooiveld. The Minutes were unanimously approved.
3) Presidents report – Brian Murphy
Brian attended the March 9, 2012 signing ceremony to mark the 60 year agreement between the Ralph Berezan and the Sts’ailes. He commented on the strong emphasis on family values that was evident in the ceremony.    
The Elegant Affair, an old ski club event was restarted March 31 afternoon. Despite the snowy weather about 20 people attended and skied in formal attire and a good time was had by all. This event will be held again next year.  
The HVHA has lowered the membership fee with the hope of increasing the number of members. Having a larger membership list gives the HVHA a stronger voice when meeting with various government bodies. 
The final draft of the avalanche report that will address avalanche risk to various Hemlock Valley properties is now ready. The avalanche action committee (Brian Murphy is a member of this committee) will meet to review the final report. It will be posted on the HVHA website once it becomes publically available. 
4) Treasurer’s report – Val Mazur for Jackie Vanderveen
(see the attached information) 
Q: it was clarified that the dumpster expense is for the cleanup weekend dumpster, not the regular dumpsters. 
A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Ken Harbord and seconded by Stewart Green. The report was unanimously accepted. 
5) Fraser Valley Regional District report – this report was not made as Wendy Bales was unable to attend due to snowy road conditions.
6) Primary Care Center – Sonya Leon
The Sts’ailes Development Corporation is partnering with Fraser Health for develop a health care center just off the Lougheed Highway (between the Sasquatch Inn and the Silver Dollar).    
 There is currently a primary care center in the Sts’ailes village but this is not easily accessible to the larger community. The intent is to build an integrated health care center that would provide holistic health care. The building might also house a grocery store, pharmacy, coffee shop and other retail services. As well, a grant has been obtained from the Canadian Institute of Health Research so study traditional healing and health at this center. The board of directors could include people from the surrounding communities. The ground blessing/breaking will take place in June 2012. 
Q: What will be the size of the building? 
A: it will be a 2 story building with about 40 offices.
Q: will the services include both public and private? 
A: Yes
Q: Please tell us more about the partnership between the Sts’ailes and Fraser Health.
A: The Sts’ailes will build the building and Fraser health will provide the staff.
Q: Does the current clinic have a physician? 
A: Yes- one day per week.
Q: What is the status of the approval process? 
A: There is a meeting planned with the Deputy Minister of Health regarding transfer of the land planned for May.      
Please send your questions to Virginia.peters@stsailes.com
7) Hemlock Valley Volunteer Fire Department report – Ken Harbord
There were 6 callouts in 2011 and already 6 in 2012 – including medical calls and propane leaks. 
Please be sure your Co2 alarms are in working order. 
Be sure to uncover the snow from you vents and chimneys
Recruitment – there were 4 applicants last year and 2 new members. There are currently 18 members.   
8) Election of Officers and Directors – facilitated by Rick Mazur
All HVHA officers and directors step down.

Nominations: 
Treasurer: Jackie Vanderveen agreed to stand again. She was elected by acclamation.
Secretary: Carrie Murphy agreed to stand again. She was elected by acclamation.
Vice president: Nancy Evans agreed to stand again. She was elected by acclamation. 
President: Brian Murphy agreed to stand again – he was elected by acclamation.

Directors: 
Stewart Green, Marty McKinney, Val Mazur, Rob Weiss, Shirley Kingsbury agreed to stand again. 

Marie Mackie and Dave Milne were nominated from the floor and both agreed to act as directors. 

New Business
1) Ski Club Report – Peter Lilljedahl
Thank you to the Hemlock Valley community for their ongoing support of the ski club. The membership of the club has increased. This is a parent participation organization. The club schedule is 10 weekends and members attend when they can.
Now that the membership is more stable, the focus is on remodelling the club cabin.
2) Brian Murphy thanked Hemlock Valley’s resident reporter, Nancy Evans. Her very entertaining newsletter can be found on the HVHA website. 
3) Upcoming events: the HVHA will be sponsoring a dumpster for the clean-up weekend and the September BBQ again this year. 
The meeting was adjourned at 6PM.      
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